
Country Parkway PTA Meeting
4/20/2022

Attendees
President- Beth-Anne McPhillips
VP- Danielle Alba

Beth-Anne McPhillips- into for Dr. Brown-Hall

Andrew Bowen- update on new security measures for entering building
- Library renovations
- International Night update (June 7)

Dr. Brown-Hall
- Overview on district committees and plans for district improvements
- Looking for parent involvement and input for district

o Parents to send a letter of interest to Dr. Brown-Halls office
Maureen Poulin

- Presentation on supports that have been put in place through grants from state
- Salary and contracts approved
- Looked at candidates for election (May 11- meet the candidate) (May 17- election)
- A/C project will not increase taxes… reallocation of funds

Sarah Nicholson- March 29, 2022 minutes approved
Jillian Merriam

- 1 sympathy card to Dan Witherand whose mother-in-law passed away in March
Beth- Anne McPhillips

- PTA challenges that go out during break are part of our School of Excellence
Application
(Parents wanted at home activities to participate in)

Danielle Alba
- 4th grade student council update
- Yearbook update- photos due by 4/29

Danielle Hartman
- Membership up to 202 members!
- ROTM- Pesci’s Pizza- all week (code CP Pizza)

Megan Menon
- Update on staff snack of the month
- Looking for help on the theme for the month

Beth-Anne McPhillips
- Adding Family Fun Night to Fun Run
- Art Fest will remain virtual



- Reflections update

Zeb Farooq
- 3rd Annual Plant Project
- Next year’s goal is 500 trees
- Trees are tagged so you can go back and visit the trees

Sarah Nicholson
- Fun Run update

Beth-Anne filling if for Stacie Durnford
- Bike Rodeo update
- Permission to have classroom volunteers

Open Floor- no questions
Move to adjourn

Next hybrid meeting is May 25, 2022


